ISHPEMING DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY
Meeting of March 24, 2014
A meeting of the Ishpeming Downtown Development Authority was held on Monday, March 24, 2014, at 4:00 p.m. in the City Hall Conference Room.  Chairman David Aeh called the meeting to order.

Present:  David Aeh, Dave Aro, Judy Hodges, Elaine Racine, Mark Slown, and Rosemarie Strom (6).   Absent:  Diane Gauthier, Jason Gauthier, Stuart Skauge, and Stacey Willey (4).  
Also present were Treasurer Jim Lampman, Council Members Claudia Demarest and Mike Tonkin, Pat Coleman of UPEA, Chamber Director Kori Tossava, and Stacia Lynn.

A motion was approved to hire Dana Dunstan to attend DDA meetings and prepare minutes at the rate of $50.00 per meeting.  

Public Comment
Stacia Lynn, Range Mountain Bike Club, requested financial assistance to provide portable toilets and picnic tables at the Howard Oil trailhead site.  Volunteers of the Range Mountain Bike Club would build the three picnic tables.  
A motion was made by Mrs. Racine and seconded by Mr. Aro to approve funding up to $350.00 for materials to construct three picnic tables and up to $950.00 for rental of two portable toilets from North Country Disposal for the period May 15 to October 15 for use at the Howard Oil trailhead site.  Motion carried.

Minutes of Previous Meeting
A motion was made by Mrs. Strom and seconded by Mrs. Hodges to approve the minutes of February 24, 2014, as presented.  Motion carried.

Financial Report         
Mr. Lampman reported there was very little activity in February 2014.  The final bond payment was made on the Series 2004 DDA Refunding Bond.  Now that the bond is paid off, the DDA will lose approximately $130,000 in tax recapture.  However, once this is netted against the savings from  no longer having ot pay the 2004 Refunding Bond, there should be little net effect on the bottom line.   
A motion was approved to accept the financial report as presented by Mr. Lampman.  

Chamber of Commerce Report
Mrs. Tossava reported on membership, the lease for sharing the Chamber building, advertising, the Northern Lights Rave Run, Fourth of July activities, Sportsman’s Triathlon and Ironmen Challenge, and upcoming events.
David Savu Opinion on DDA/IBA Conflict of Interest
The letter from City Attorney David Savu regarding the DDA/IBA conflict of interest was reviewed.  A meeting was held between Mr. Slown, Mr. Aeh, and Rene Michaud of the IBA.  It is agreed that key IBA members will not vote on any items of consequence that could be viewed as a conflict of interest.  Judy Hodges, Rosemarie Strom, and David Aeh will abstain from voting on IBA issues.  Following discussion, it was agreed Chamber Board members should also abstain from voting on items relating to the Chamber to avoid the appearance of conflict of interest.
Progress Section DDA Ad
There was only two days to prepare an ad for inclusion in the Progress Section.  The ad expresses that improvements are continuing and encourages people to do business and live in Ishpeming.  
DDA District/Purpose
Mr. Slown feels the DDA needs to reassess the current vision and mission statements.  He presented a questionnaire for each member to fill out, and the results will be reviewed at a later date.    
Discussion was held on removing the Hematite Heights area from the TIF District.  Mr. Lampman was requested to prepare a financial impact statement if that area was taken out of the District.  The highest priority should be to prevent deterioration in the current commercial district, not development in areas outside the downtown area.  

Financial Support for DNR Grant Project
Pat Coleman, UPEA, has been working with Mr. Slown on a new recreation grant.  The previous grant was for two separate areas, Howard Oil trail trailhead and water tower overlook.  The new grant is to develop a connector between the two areas with hiking trails that will be parallel to Malton Road.  This would create a green space that will be a recreational asset and attract future development.  
A motion was made by Mr. Aeh and seconded by Mrs. Racine that the DDA supports the DNR Trust Fund grant application for the Malton Road Non-motorized Trail and commits $34,000 in local match on behalf of the City of Ishpeming.  Ayes: Members Aeh, Aro, Hodges, Racine, and Strom (5).  Nays:  None (0).   Absent:  Members Gauthier, Gauthier, Skauge, and Willey (4).  Abstained:  Member Slown (1).  Motion carried.

Ishpeming Business Association Report
The IBA met about continuation of the Fourth of July parade.  Plans for the Festival of Treasures are progressing.  The IBA would like to know what the schedule for construction on Main Street will be this summer.  
Old Business
Mark said Jon Kangas is make a presentation to the Legislature tomorrow about getting assistance for the water situation.  
A letter was received from Linda Andriacchi volunteering to assist with beautification.  A proposal was also received from Yvonne Leaf.  Letters were sent to community groups asking them to volunteer in the beautification efforts.
Mr. Aeh stated the façade grants are moving forward.  
Mr. Slown stated UPPCO will be creating 20-30 jobs, and it is hoped their offices could be located in Ishpeming.  
Mr. Aeh congratulated Dave Aro on being named the Business Person of the Year.    

The meeting was adjourned at 5:20 p.m.
